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OLW NEWS 2021 
Tel: 9460 6684                      YouTube: OLW Learning Channel 
           Email:  principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 41      Date:  Monday December 13 2021 

Dear Parents & Families, 
Congratulations to Latrobe on winning the 

Sports Carnival last Friday. It was the first time in 12 
years that Latrobe was successful, so there was 
much excitement and tears. Well done to everyone 
for a great competition! 
YEAR 6 GRADUATION  
 Our Year 6 students will be celebrating their 
Graduation this evening with a Dinner at school at 
6.00pm and they will then meet their families in the 
Church for a Graduation Mass and Presentations 
commencing at 7.00pm. It will be great to have the 
opportunity to gather together and celebrate their 
achievements. They will then be off to Funfields 
tomorrow for a day of fun, action and excitement! 
We thank our graduating class for being great role 
models for the younger students and for the 
leadership they have displayed across all of 2021. 
END OF YEAR REPORTS 
 End of Year Reports will be sent home 
today. Please take the time to read through your 
child’s report and celebrate their achievements. 
2021 has brought challenges for everyone, but the 
learning and growth of our students has been 
outstanding. With your support, the students’ 
engagement in Learning from Home was 
exceptional and this has shone through in our 
testing data showing that our students continue to 
perform at a very high level and well above the state 
averages, and this was supported in our NAPLAN 
data with our students achieving our best 
performance in NAPLAN since its inception!  
2022 CLASSES 

Year 1 – Year 6 students will spend a 
session with their 2022 class on Wednesday 
December 13. On this day the students will spend 
about an hour working with their new cohort and will 
also bring home booking information for the 
Beginning of Year Testing which will also be posted 
on our school app on Thursday. 
2022 FAMILY & LEVY FEES 
The School Fee for 2022 will be $1750 per family 
and the levy will be $400 per child. ($50.00 will be 
refunded if families attend one working bee during 
the year). The annual rise in fees is kept to a 
minimum and in line with, or just below CPI, to 
ensure that OLW remains accessible for all families. 

Student Book Orders will be managed by 
the school again this year. Families will not be 
required to order any classroom books or 
equipment for 2022. All books and requirements for 
your child will be billed to your 2022 school fee 
account. A list of any goods required to be brought 
from home will be sent home with your child after 
meeting their 2022 teacher on Wednesday. 

END OF YEAR DISMISSAL 
The 2021 school year closes this 

Wednesday, December 15, with our staggered 
dismissal times from 3.10pm – 3.30pm. Onsite 
classes for the 2022 school year will commence for 
all students on Wednesday February 2 as Monday 
January 31 and Tuesday February 1 will be Testing 
Days for students in Years 1 – 6.  

Prep 2022 students will commence on 
Thursday February 3 with a staggered start as 
Wednesday is their rest day until the long weekend 
in March.  
THANK YOU! 
 I would like to thank all families for the 
support they have shown to the school and their 
children in a year that presented many challenges 
to both school and home life. Your resilience and 
efforts have ensured that your children have 
maintained a high level of learning and a strong 
level of connectedness to both the school and their 
classmates.  

I would also like to take this opportunity to 
thank all the staff for their continued hard work and 
dedication in 2021. In spite of COVID-19 
disruptions, this has been another year with many 
outstanding achievements, and the staff have been 
a great support to the students, to each other, and 
to the wider community, and will deservedly enjoy a 
well-earned break.  

On behalf of the Parish and the School Staff 
of OLW, I would like to wish all families a safe, 
happy and holy Christmas, and we look forward to 
seeing you in the new year.  

Merry Christmas! 

Kevin Burke 

 
WORD OF THE WEEK 

Congratulations to everyone who found out that 
watchful means ‘watching someone or something 
closely: alert and vigilant’. 

Our final word for the year is: 
FRANKINSENCE 

Find out it’s meaning and origin and see if 
you can add this word to your vocabulary over 
the next week!  

 
 

CHRISTMAS MESSAGE 
Dear staff & wonderful children at OLW, 

I would like to wish everyone a very Merry 
Christmas and especially wish every success in the 
future for the Year 6 students of 2021. 

Best Wishes, Judy. (Lollipop Lady)

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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Junior Sports Carnival 
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Senior Sports Carnival 

Congratulations Latrobe! 
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

 

Parish Priest: Fr Terry Bergin             Tel: 0488 020 364             School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment:  

Hello Everyone. 
 

Entrance Antiphon:  
Rejoice in the Lord always; again I say, rejoice. 
Indeed, the Lord is near. 

Communion Antiphon: 
Say to the faint of heart: Be strong and do not fear. 
Behold, our God will come, and he will save us. 

 
Vinnies Christmas Appeal: This year the Society is not doing Christmas Hampers but we are distributing vouchers. 
If any parishioners can donate we would appreciate your financial help. Envelopes are available in the church 
foyer. If you require a receipt, please fill in your name and address. Envelopes can be given to Fr Terry, a Vinnies 
rep or put in the Vinnies cash box on the table in the foyer. Phone donations can be made by calling 131812 and 
confirming the name of the conference. A receipt will be issued to you. Online donations can be made at 
vinnies.org.au Donors can allocate donations to a specific conference by putting the conference name in the 
comments field. Receipts will be automatically emailed out to donors. 
 

Please remember family and friends on the 20th anniversary of Guglielma Piraino 12/12. 
 

Congratulations to Josie Cassar. Our oldest parishioner will be turning 98 on 18th December. 
 
Christmas Raffle: Tickets are 50 cents each. Many thanks to our parishioners for donating the prizes. Money 
raised will go towards paying for the carpet. Last carpet we had was after the fire. 
 

Ageing & Awakening: God’s surprising gifts! 
We welcome, finally, Sr Kerin Caldwell to OLW to assist us in seeing new gifts in our lives as we age. 
Dates: 2022 Jan 28th, Feb 11th & 25th, Mar 11th & 25th, Apr 8th.All Friday mornings 10.30am – 12.30pm. Anyone 
wishing to attend this free seminar, please sign the page in the foyer titled Ageing & Awakening Seminar. It is 
available to sign in today. 
 

Bookcase looking for a good home. 6 shelves, stands 74 inches high and 34 inches across. In better condition than 
owner. Please contact Dorothy. 
 

Reconciliation Rites OLW: 
Tuesday 21st Dec at 7pm. 
 

Christmas Masses OLW Kingsbury: Friday 24th December Carols 5pm Mass 5.30pm & Carols 7.30pm Mass 
8.00pm. Sat 25th Dec 8.00am & 10.00am        Sun 26th Dec 8.00am & 10.00am 
 

Eucharistic Ministers: 
Dec 11th: 6pm Pat Hearity 
Dec 12th: 8am Martina Dowling 10am A Mattia & Margaret Leonard 
Dec 18th: 6pm Jenny Glover  
Dec 19th: 8am Gerard Dowling 10am Ashlei & Sharon 
 

Readers: 
Dec 11th:  6pm Jim Conway 
Dec 12th: 8am Maria B 10am Belinda 
Dec 18th: 6pm Pat Hearity  
Dec 19th: 8am Carol Nguyen 10am Margaret Leonard 
 

With thanks, 
Father Terry. 
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